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LOUISIANA PATIENT’S COMPENSATION FUND 

PCF 
 
 

During the 1975 legislative session, Act 817 (R.S. 40:1231.1 et seq) was passed which created the Louisiana 
Patient’s Compensation Fund (PCF).  The Act was created to provide coverage to private health care providers 
in Louisiana, ensuring that a stable and affordable market existed for malpractice insurance and thereby keeping 
practitioners in the state.  Second, the Act was to create a viable fund for compensating claimants. The original 
Act provided a statutory cap on total liability of $500,000.  It also provided for the Medical Review Panel 
process which is the first step in pursuing a claim against a health care provider. 
 
In 1984, the statute was amended to allow for the payment of all related medical expenses. This change allowed 
those patients with more severe injuries to have medical expenses paid by the PCF on an ongoing basis.  This 
provision also reduced the payments that were being made or could have been made by Medicare and Medicaid, 
lessening the burden to those programs. 
 
In the 1990 legislative session, the statute was revised to create the Patient’s Compensation Fund Oversight 
Board (Board).  The creation of the Board gave providers greater input, and greater responsibility, in the 
operation of the PCF since members represent the provider groups that pay into the PCF.   
 
The financial status of the PCF has significantly improved since 1990 under the leadership of the Oversight 
Board. There were large premium increases from 1990 to 2010 to ensure the fiscal integrity of the PCF, 
resulting in surcharge rates increasing by about 540%.  Since 2010 rates have stabilized and been reduced by 
almost 50%.  
 

Health care providers who choose to enroll in the PCF remain responsible for the first $100,000 of each claim, 
either through an insurance company or as a self-insured provider.  Coverage is provided for the second layer of 
$400,000 plus all related medical expenses with the payment of the proper surcharge to the PCF.  Participation 
in the PCF is not mandatory. There are over 22,000 private health care providers enrolled in the PCF. 
 
An annual actuarial study is done to determine the adequacy of surcharge rates compared to current and 
expected liabilities.  The recommendations of the actuary are utilized by the Board to establish the rates 
necessary to cover estimated liabilities for the upcoming year and to ensure the statutory asset level is 
maintained.   
 
The actuary has estimated the PCF’s liabilities, both claims already filed and those expected to be incurred in 
2018, at approximately $918,000,000 on an undiscounted basis.  Currently the PCF’s assets as of August 31, 
2018, are approximately $1,080,000,000. The Board’s actions have resulted in a steady and impressive increase 
in funds and an elimination of the unfunded liability while at the same time have kept surcharge rates at 
predictable and affordable levels for private health care providers. This effort is vital to this State as the Board 
continues to guarantee a source of medical malpractice coverage that is reasonable and thus encourages health 
care providers to continue to practice in Louisiana and serve our citizens.  
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